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Dear Friends and Family,


As many of you may know, for the last seven years, we have spent most of our summers at Servant’s 
Heart camp filming and editing week in review videos for each week of camp. This summer God gave 
us a busy traveling schedule, however, we were still able to spend two weeks in June at camp. We 
helped train another young videographer to carry on making the camp videos for the rest of the 
summer.


We left camp to a busy schedule on the road in the month of July. We created church promotional 
videos for a church in Missouri and two more in North Carolina. It is always a joy to meet new pastors 
and work with them to bring their vision to reality. 


During this trip, we made a stop at the Bill Rice Ranch where we worked with Evangelist Chris Miller 
on some projects for the Hope For America Crusades, but also spent time shooting footage for a new 
promotional video for the Ranch. While we did not edit and produce the video, you can see much of 
our footage in the new promotional video for the BRR. 


Go to our YouTube channel to watch these newest 
church videos. 

 

The month of August was spent at home editing each 
of the videos from our July travels. Due to a 
cancelation, we also had some time spent at home 
getting caught up from a busy year of travels. 


Then in September we headed to Rockford, Illinois to 
join Evangelist Chris Miller for the second Hope for 
America Areawide Crusade of the year. In addition to 
our video production responsibilities, Nathan was 
very involved in getting the livestream setup and 
overseeing the team of volunteers that would run the 
livestream each evening. On Monday evening of the 
crusade we had some real issues with the livestream 
due to a poor internet connection. It was such a 
blessing to turn the problem over to the Lord and see 
Him provide the solution that enabled us to have a 
solid connection for an effective livestream the rest of 
the week. It is wonderful to see what God is doing 
through these crusades and the souls that are saved.

 


After leaving Illinois we worked with two additional 
churches in Ohio and Pennsylvania to film their 
church promotional videos; we are currently working 
on the final stages of editing these videos. To close 
out the year we have several more video projects 
including videos for missionaries to Micronesia and 
Belarus.
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As we look forward to the Thanksgiving and Christmas season, we definitely have so much to thank 
our gracious Lord for. Earlier this year, He graciously provided a new vehicle and has protected us over 
the thousands of miles that we traveled this year. In the last 18 months God has also provided new 
camera equipment beyond our hopes and expectations and continues to provide us with the right 
projects to fill our schedule and meet our needs. 


God is so good.


God is already giving us projects and ministries for our 2023 schedule. We are so thankful for each one 
of you who support our ministry so that we can fulfill God’s calling to help Churches and Missionaries 
communicate their message through video.  


In the service of the King,

Nathan, Hannah, Grace, and Micah.


